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(b) Federal Sea Grant funding for the 
section 1124(a) Matched Funding Pro-
gram cannot exceed 662⁄3 percent of the 
total cost of the project involved. 

§ 917.11 Guidelines for Sea Grant Fel-
lowships. 

(a) Sea Grant Fellowships are de-
signed to provide educational and 
training assistance to qualified individ-
uals at the undergraduate and graduate 
levels of education in fields related to 
ocean and coastal resources. The objec-
tive of the program is to increase the 
national supply of individuals educated 
and trained in the assessment, develop-
ment, utilization, and conservation of 
ocean and coastal resources. The pur-
pose of this section is to provide guide-
lines regarding the content of applica-
tions for Sea Grant Fellowship funding. 

(b) Funding will be made to eligible 
entities (see § 917.10 of this part) that 
are selected to award and administer 
Sea Grant Fellowships. Fellowships 
will not be awarded directly to stu-
dents by the Office of Sea Grant. The 
entity receiving Fellowship funding 
will select the students to be awarded 
the Fellowships and will handle the ad-
ministration of the Fellowships. 

(c) Proposals for Fellowship funding 
will be expected to address (1) the na-
ture and focus of the proposed Fellow-
ship Program, (2) the utilization of in-
stitutional or other appropriate re-
sources in the education and training 
of Sea Grant Fellows, (3) the method of 
advertising availability of the Fellow-
ships, (4) the method of selection of re-
cipients, and (5) the terms of tenure 
and method of determining continuity 
of tenure. 

(d) Innovation and uniqueness will be 
significant factors in the determina-
tion of which proposals will be funded. 
Another factor considered will be the 
potential of the proposed program to 
stimulate interest in marine related 
careers among those individuals; for 
example, minorities, women, and the 
handicapped whose previous back-
ground or training might not have gen-
erated such an interest. 

(e) The total amount that may be 
provided for grants under the Sea 
Grant Fellowship Program during any 
fiscal year cannot exceed an amount 
equal to five percent of the total funds 

appropriated for the Matched Funding 
Program for that year. Fellowship pro-
grams are subject to the requirement 
of a minimum of 331⁄3 percent matching 
funds from non-Federal sources to 
which all Matched Funding Program 
projects are subject. Indirect costs are 
not allowable for either the Fellow-
ships or for any costs associated with 
the Fellowships. 
Considering the variations in the cost- 
of-living and the differences in tuition, 
fees, etc., between one college or uni-
versity and another, the amount of 
money requested and awarded per Fel-
lowship may vary. 

Subpart C—National Projects 
§ 917.20 General. 

(a) 33 U.S.C. 1125 requires the Sec-
retary to identify specific national 
needs and problems relative to ocean 
and coastal resources. This responsi-
bility has been delegated to the Admin-
istrator. The designation is intended to 
focus public attention on needs and 
problems of the marine environment 
that are considered to be of particular 
national importance at a given point in 
time. 

(b) 33 U.S.C. 1125 provides for the 
funding of national projects in marine 
research, marine education and train-
ing, and marine advisory services that 
are designed to deal with the national 
needs and problems concerning ocean 
and coastal resources identified by the 
Administrator. 

(c) The Administrator will identify 
the national needs and problems apart 
from considerations of Office of Sea 
Grant funding for ‘‘National Projects’’ 
responsive to national needs and prob-
lems that are identified. 

§ 917.21 National needs and problems. 
(a) The Administrator will, periodi-

cally, publish in the FEDERAL REGISTER 
the identified national needs and prob-
lems with respect to ocean and coastal 
resources at a given point in time. 

(b) Suggestions from the general pub-
lic as to the identity of national needs 
and problems may be submitted to the 
Office of Sea Grant at any time. These 
suggestions will be reviewed by the Of-
fice of Sea Grant and the Sea Grant 
Review Panel, and those receiving a 
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positive critique will be forwarded to 
the Administrator. In addition, sugges-
tions concerning the identification of 
national needs and problems will be re-
quested from the Sea Grant Program 
Directors. 

(c) The Administrator has identified 
the following as currently being na-
tional needs and problems with respect 
to ocean and coastal resources:global 
and regional climate and primary pro-
ductivity. 

(1) Improve the prediction of extreme 
natural events and their effects on 
ocean coastal and continental shelf lo-
cations as well as analogous regions of 
the Great Lakes. 

(2) Improve the predictability of 
global sea-level change and determine 
the impact of this change on coastal 
areas. 

(3) Define the processes that deter-
mine ocean variability on the time 
scale of a few weeks to a few years, and 
the relationship to fluctuations in 
global and regional climate, primary 
productivity, and fisheries production. 

(4) Improve understanding of the flow 
fields and mixing processes on the con-
tinental shelves of the United States. 

(5) Develop an increased under-
standing of the arctic and antarctic en-
vironment and a capability to predict 
the special hazards posed to transpor-
tation and resource development. 

(6) Develop and increased capability 
to characterize the engineering prop-
erties of ocean botton sediments. 

(7) Reduce the recurring economic 
loss due to corrosion of structures, ves-
sels, and other devices in the marine 
environment. 

(8) Gain a fundamental under-
standing of the processes by which bio-
logical fouling and associated corro-
sion are initiated upon material sur-
faces exposed to seawater. 

(9) Investigate methods to improve 
man’s underwater capability to con-
duct undersea research and perform 
useful work. 

(10) Investigate the wider application 
of remotely operated and artificial in-
telligence techniques for vehicles for 
undersea activities. 

(11) Expand/improve remote sensing 
technologies for use on the ocean and 
Great Lakes. 

(12) Advance knowledge of acoustics 
in the ocean and ocean bottom in order 
to exploit the burgeoning acoustics 
technologies. 

(13) Develop techniques for in-situ 
monitoring of biological, chemical, and 
physical processes in the Great Lakes, 
oceans, and their connecting water-
ways which are cost effective and pro-
vide data in real time. 

(14) Improve the position of the U.S. 
seafood industry in world seafood mar-
kets. 

(15) Design more efficient mecha-
nisms to allocate U.S. fish resources to 
achieve optimum yield and minimize 
industry dislocations. 

(16) Gain a fundamental under-
standing of the biological productivity 
of estuarine and coastal waters. 

(17) Conduct research leading to the 
restoration and/or enhancement of 
heavily exploited fishery stocks. 

(18) Improve the capability for stock 
assessment, predicting yield, age-class 
strength, and long-term population 
status of important fisheries. 

(19) Conduct research to increase the 
economic potential of low-value, high- 
volume fish products. 

(20) Develop productive and profit-
able aquaculture industries in the 
United States and technology that can 
be exported to less developed nations of 
the world with different climate, cul-
tural, and economic constraints. 

(21) Explore marine biochemicals as 
source of chemical feedstocks, en-
zymes, pharmacological substance, and 
other bioactive agents such as pes-
ticides. 

(22) Apply modern biotechnology to 
exploiting marine plants, animals, and 
microorganisms for good and services. 

(23) Develop rapid, efficient, and spe-
cific methods for assaying the poten-
tial of marine organisms to commu-
nicate disease to humans. 

(24) Develop innovations that would 
promote safe, nondestructive, rec-
reational access to and use of marine 
and Great Lakes water. 

(25) Re-examine the ocean as an ap-
propriate place for the disposal of 
wastes from land-based society. 

(26) Develop an increased under-
standing of the impacts of low density, 
nonbiodegradable, solid wastes on ma-
rine and Great Lakes species. 
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(27) Conduct research for realizing 
the economic potential of the non-
living resources of the U.S. 200-mile 
Exclusive Economic Zone. 

(28) Investigate the effect of seafloor 
hydrothermal systems on the seafloor, 
oceans, and atmosphere. 

(29) Develop a better understanding 
of the value the marine sector contrib-
utes to the U.S. economy and culture. 

(30) Improve the competitive position 
of American ports in the face of rapid 
technological and social change. 

(31) Improve the capability of devel-
oping nations to address their marine 
resource needs. 

(32) Develop eductional programs to 
increase application of marine sector 
research. 

(33) Develop syntheses of and better 
access to existing multidisciplinary 
marine and Great Lakes information. 

[43 FR 15307, Apr. 11, 1978, as amended at 51 
FR 35210, Oct. 2, 1986] 

§ 917.22 National Projects funding. 

(a) National Projects funding pro-
posals will be expected to address: (1) 
The relevance of the proposed project 
to a national need or problem that has 
been identified by the Administrator; 
(2) the nature and focus of the proposed 
project; (3) a demonstrated capacity to 
carry out the proposed project in a 
competent and cost-effective manner; 
and (4) the utilization of existing capa-
bility and coordination with other rel-
evant projects. Innovation and unique-
ness will be significant factors in de-
termining whether to fund a proposed 
project. 

(b) Any person may apply to the Of-
fice of Sea Grant for National Project 
funding. In addition, the Office of Sea 
Grant may invite applications for Na-
tional Project funding. 

(c) The total amount provided for Na-
tional Projects’ funding during any fis-
cal year can never exceed an amount 
equal to 10 percent of the total funds 
appropriated for the Matched Funding 
Program. Federal Sea Grant funding 
for National Projects can be up to 100 
percent of the total cost of the project 
involved. 

Subpart D—International 
Cooperation Assistance 

§ 917.30 General. 
(a) 33 U.S.C. 1124a sets up a program 

of International Cooperation Assist-
ance in marine reseach, marine edu-
cation and training, and marine advi-
sory services designed to enhance the 
research and technical capability of de-
veloping foreign nations with respect 
to ocean and coastal resources and to 
promote the international exchange of 
information and data with respect to 
the assessment, development, utiliza-
tion, and conservation of such re-
sources. Any Sea Grant College or Sea 
Grant Regional Consortium or any in-
stitution of higher education, labora-
tory, or institute (if such institution, 
laboratory or institute is located with-
in any state) may apply for and receive 
International Cooperation Assistance 
funding. 

(b) International Cooperation Assist-
ance funding proposals will be expected 
to address: (1) The nature and focus of 
the proposed project, (2) the utilization 
of institutional and other appropriate 
resources in the implementation of the 
project, (3) a clear indication of the 
foreign participant’s (individual or in-
stitution) commitment to the project, 
(4) identification of accomplishments 
expected from a single granting inter-
val, (5) implicit or explicit out-year 
commitment of resources, and (6) the 
impact of the proposed project on the 
institution receiving funding. 

(c) The projects supported by Inter-
national Cooperation Assistance fund-
ing are intended to be genuinely coop-
erative. Innovation and uniqueness will 
be significant factors in the determina-
tion of proposals to be funded. In the 
case of a proposed international project 
that is submitted from an institution 
where a Sea Grant program is in exist-
ence, the extent to which the proposed 
project takes advantage of the Sea 
Grant institutional capability existing 
at that institution and thereby 
strengthening it, as opposed to being a 
mere appendage to the ongoing Sea 
Grant program, will also be an impor-
tant evaluation factor. The U.S. De-
partment of State will be given the op-
portunity to review all International 
Cooperation Assistance projects and 
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